
















A dream came true 
 

The inaugural World Winter Masters Games took place 
from the 25th to the 31st January 2010 in Bled, Slovenia 
and its surrounding Winter Resorts. 2’800 athletes from 
42 different countries competed during a week in 6 
different sports and 17 disciplines. 
 
The International Masters Games Association (IMGA) is 
behind the event and the President Kai Holm, said, 
during the Opening Ceremony: “It has since the 
beginning of the IMGA always been our dream to 
establish a World Winter Masters Event. Bled did a 
wonderful job in helping us make our dream come true.” 

 
Despite being the inaugural event, more athletes gathered around during a week than during 
the Winter Olympic Games. Indeed in Alpine Skiing, 1’050 skiers took part in the Giant 
Slalom in the famous Kranskja Gora. This race was the biggest one ever seen in the Masters 
competitions. 
 
FUTSAL, as a demonstration, was the only traditional summer sport on the Games 
Programme. The success was such that 30 teams from around the World competed against 
each other in the tournament, during the whole week. One of the players said: “It is really 
good to have Futsal on the Programme, because we share the same goals. Football, like 
skiing, helps us stay fit and in good shape.” 
 
Cross-Country Skiing and Biathlon were held in the new Biathlon Center up in Pokljuka. The 
optimal conditions during the races and the diversity of the disciplines made these 
competitions a great accomplishment according to the participants. 
 
Ice Hockey brought together 28 teams from across the Globe. A Canadian Ice Hockey player 
mentioned that: “These Games were great, because they promoted friendship regardless of 
age, or sport status.” 	

Ski Jumping was a spectacular sport. Thanks to the organizers, the jump conditions were 
perfect. A German ski jumper said: “The weather is beautiful and the tracks were prepared 
perfectly. It was a real pleasure to jump here.”	

Since 25 years, the IMGA has been successfully hosting the World Masters Summer Games. 
During the last edition held in Sydney in October 2009, nearly 30’000 athletes participated. 
The philosophy behind the Masters Games is helping to grow and strengthen the Masters 
movement in collaboration with the International Federations.	

The next big Masters Events will be the European Summer Masters Games in Lignano, Italy 
in September 2011. 
 
 


